
November 2019

This Month's Guild Meeting

Sunday, November 10th – 11am to 12pm at 
Quilt in a Day, followed by an open sew-in from 
12pm to 4pm.

Member of the Month
Melodee Cartin will be our featured member of 
the month. She will be sharing some of her 
quilting journey during the November meeting.

Scrap Swap
We will be holding our scrap swap after the 
November guild meeting. Bring all of your fabric
scraps of any shape or size!

Lotto Block - Tree
This month's lotto block is a fun and festive 
tree, perfect for the upcoming holiday/winter 
season. Directions for the block can be found 
here: Tree Lotto Block

Elections
We held elections for the 2020 guild board at 
the October meeting. Here's who will be on the 
board for the upcoming year:

President: Jill Lombard
VP of Operations: Priscilla Dulin
VP of Activities: Kristyn Jansen
VP of Geographic Outreach: Cohni Acevedo
Secretary: Sue Bouchard
Treasurer: Carrie Hanson

Birthday Club
If you signed up for the birthday club, your bags
need to be returned at this month's meeting.

Guild Registration and Dues
2019 dues and registration are due. If you have 
not registered (all new and renewing members 
must complete the form) for this year, please 
sign up here. Dues are $25 for the remainder of
the year (July-December) and payment 

information is provided at the end of the 
registration form.

Sew Ins

Central County Sew In – UTC Area
The next sew in at the North University Library 
will take place on Saturday, October 19th from
9:30am – 1:30pm.
Upcoming sew in dates:
Saturday, November 16th 9:30am – 1:30pm
Saturday, December 21st 9:30am – 1:30pm

Quilt in a Day Bonus Sew In (4th 
Sundays)

Sunday, November 24th 11:00am – 4:00pm
Sunday, December 22nd 11:00am – 4:00pm

East County Sew In – Lemon Grove
Sew ins take place at the Lemon Grove Library
 
Saturday, November 2nd 1:00pm – 5:00pm
Saturday, December 7th 1:00pm – 5:00pm

Mission Bay Sewing Machines Plus
We have secured a monthly spot to sew at the 
Sewing Machines Plus location in Mission Bay. 
This sew in will cost $5 per person and will take 
place in the evenings.

Thursday, November 21st 5:00pm – 8:00pm
Tuesday, December 19th 3:00pm-8:00pm

Upcoming Events

Holiday Party
Our annual holiday party for current guild 
members is coming up in just a few short 
months! We will be holding this year's party at 
the Alta Vista Botanical Gardens in Vista on 
Sunday, December 8th. We will be having a 
potluck meal for this event and more 
information will be emailed to current guild 
members.

Quilt Con Entries
Entries for the Quilt Con show are open now 
thru December 2nd. For more information about 
entering or to enter your quilts, check out the 
site here: Quilt Con Entries

https://sdmodernquiltguild.com/2019/10/november-lotto-block/
https://www.quiltcon.com/submit-a-quilt
https://altavistabotanicalgardens.org/
https://goo.gl/maps/5hCWjbV1GQuSAaim6
https://goo.gl/maps/QqckkzjFnPMVmc3J8
https://goo.gl/maps/xsQ6M3bX62P2
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xhDfHXNJv-h3ViScY55s8qQA2LRKLJREJSheGoNZT58/edit?ts=5c561674


Charity Corner

Current Charity Drive
Chemo Lounge (September-December)

We support the Riverside Chemo Lounge by 
providing quilts for patients to use during their 
treatment at the center. Patients are able to 
keep the quilt that they choose.

Our focus for this trimester is on lap/throw sized
quilts – approximately 50″ x 60″ - 60” square.

Chemo Lounge Block Kits
Block kits for our group quilts will be available 
at the September meeting. Each kit will make 2 
slab blocks in either a red or blue color scheme. 
Blocks will be due back at the November 
meeting.

Quilt Basting Party
We will be working to baste quilts during the 
November 24th sew in at Quilt in a Day. We will 
have some group basting pins available, but if 
you want to bring a personal charity quilt to 
baste, feel free to bring your own pins for your 
quilt. We have many quilts from our stash that 
we will be prepping for quilting, so come and 
get them ready with us!

Supplies
We have fabric, backing, and batting available 
for anyone who needs it for a charity project. If 
you are in need of supplies, please email Kristyn
before a meeting so that she can gather the 
necessary materials.

Questions? Email Kristyn at 
sdmqgcharity@gmail.com 

Next Meeting

We will not be having a regular business 
meeting in December, as it's our holiday party. 
Our next guild meeting will happen on Sunday, 
January 12th, 2020 from 11:00am – 12:00pm 
at Quilt in a Day, followed by a sew in until 
4:00pm.

Contact Us

All Board Members
sdmqgboard@gmail.com
President – Jill Lombard
sdmqgpresident@gmail.com
VP Activities – Kristyn Jansen
sdmqgvpactivities@gmail.com
VP Operations – Priscilla Dulin
sdmqgvpops@gmail.com
VP of Geographic Outreach – Cohni Acevedo

Secretary – Sue Bouchard

Treasurer – Carrie Hanson

Charity Coordinator – Kristyn Jansen
sdmqgcharity@gmail.com

Blog: https://sdmodernquiltguild.com/
Our new website is up and running and will now 
be our main platform for communication. Check 
it out! If you are worried about missing an 
update, just subscribe to our blog! (Go to the 
website, click Blog on the top banner and enter 
your email address on the right- you have to do 
this on a computer, not a mobile phone).
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